

## DEPARTMENT OF PENNSYLVANIA MARINE CORPS LEAGUE

P.O. BOX 6687, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17112-0687

## District Vice Commandant's Report - Oct 2024

Greetings Marines,

Hope you all had a great summer; it has been a busy quarter for our district. The detachments that I have been in contact with via phone, emails or visits have been informative and let me know what is happening locally. Most detachments have been busy with summer fund raisers and community outreach. Very impressive. Keep up the good work.

The district detachments have participated in some form of celebration for the 4th of July. Whether big parades or small ceremonies, it is good to get out in our local communities to let them know we support them. National has held their meeting in august and was well represented by the Department. If not aware the national Marine of the year and Associate of the Year are Department members.

This next quarter going into fall has us getting ready to celebrate the birth of the corps in some fashion or another being in full ball form or small dinners. This is the best opportunity to see some old friends and try to recruit new ones. Keep in mind to keep up with detachments responsibilities with reports and renewals of programs to stay current and remain active.

Semper Fi

Matt Popovich

District 8, District Vice

Mattandrose625@comcast.net